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Rotary International Theme for 2015 - 2016:  

Be a gift to the world 

The Rotary Club of Berowra Inc. 
Chartered 10 May 1977 First Meeting 25 May 1977 

Meets Second and Fourth Wednesdays 6:30pm for 7:00pm                                                                
Berowra RSL Club, 997 Pacific Highway, Berowra NSW                                                                         

Website Address: www.berowra.net/rotary 
Address:  PO Box 30, Berowra, NSW 2081 

Attendance Officer:                          

Please ring Jan Childs if 
you are unable to                

attend a meeting, you will 
be bringing a guest, or if 
you would like to be a              
visitor at meeting.  

Tel: 9456 1482 
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Kalori 
The Bulletin of the Rotary Club of 

Berowra Inc. 

Kalori means the message stick used by the              
Aboriginal Tribes which lived in the sandstone ranges 

surrounding the Hawkesbury River.  Berowra is      
situated above a major area of the Hawkesbury.   

Berowra Waters—one of Sydney’s well known beauty 
spots—is depicted on our Club Banner. 
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Rotary Grace 
 

For food,                            
friendship  

and the opportunity to 
serve through Rotary,  

we give thanks. 
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Wednesday 12  
Pride of Workmanship/Community Service Awards Presentation Dinner 

 
Wednesday 26 — Dinner Meeting 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Retired Chief Inspector Gary             
Raymond APM OAM will be the 

guest speaker at the Awards 
Presentation Dinner 

http://www.berowra.net/rotary


PROGRAMME, MEETINGS 
AND GUEST SPEAKERS             

 Rotary Year 2015—2016 

August 2015  

Wed 12 Pride of Workmanship/Community 
Service Awards Presentation Dinner 

Wed 26 Dinner Meeting 

September 2015  

Wed 9  Official Visit District Governor Gina 
Growden                    

Wed 23 Sandra Hawkins — My Life as an                   
Army Nurse 

October 2015  

Wed 14 and 28 Dinner Meetings 

November 2015  

Wed 11 and 25 Dinner Meetings 

December 2015  

Wed 9  Dinner Meetings 
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The Rotary Club of Berowra meets on the second and  
fourth Wednesdays of the month, and at the Berowra RSL 
Club at 6.30pm for 7.00pm, unless otherwise indicated. 
 
Visitors, both men and women, are very welcome at the 
Meetings of the Rotary Club of Berowra.              
 
Details of the meetings and guest speakers are listed. 
Please call one of the members of the Rotary Club listed 
below, or just turn up. 

The next Bulletin will be published for                                 
September 2015. 
 
Please submit your contributions to the 
Editor,  Peggy Sanders, for the next 
Bulletin by Thursday 27 August @ 5pm  
psanders@ozemail.com.au 
 

President: Tom Borg 0407 274 757  

Projects Director: Jan Childs 9456 1482 

Public Relations: Peggy Sanders  
0413 481 854  

This Month — August  2015 
 
Wednesday 12 August:  
Pride of Workmanship 
Award and Community                         
Services Awards                           
Presentation Dinner—Guest 
Speaker Chief Inspector 
Gary Raymond APM OAM  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Berowra Rotary annually makes Pride of 
Workmanship and Community Service 
Awards to recognise individuals (or an                       
organisation/business) for outstanding                    
service to the community or for pride of 
workmanship. 

We are honoured to have as the guest 
speaker for the evening retired Chief                        
Inspector Gary Raymond APM OAM, a 
member of the NSW Police for 33 years. 
 

Friday 28 August 2015  
 

Berowra Rotarians will be collecting at Berowra           
Railway Station from 6am for the Cancer Council 

Daffodil Day. 
For further details please speak with Jan Childs. 

 
 

Sunday August 9 2015 
 

Berowra Apex Woodchop will be held at the Berowra 
Heights Village Tavern.  
Berowra Rotary will have a stall with a Shelterbox on 
display. 
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Report from July: 
 
Lions Club Changeover Dinner:                          
The Rotary Club of Berowra would like to congratulate Sue Booth on her               
induction as the new President of the Berowra Lions. 
 
We also want to thank the outgoing President Brian Engert on the great job 
he has done over the last year. 
 
The Changeover Dinner at Cafe Laurella, Berowra Village Shopping Centre 
was a great night for all and we thank the Lions Club for extending an                           
invitation to us. 
 
Tom Borg, President 
 

 
BowelCare: 
Our Club has just completed another BowelCare awareness 
programme and almost 300 kits were sold.  
 
BowelCare is a very important health programme as it helps saves the lives of dozens of people who 
would otherwise be unaware that they may have bowel cancer. Berowra Rotary is proud to be a part of 
this programme. Special thanks to all of our pharmacies that make this programme possible. 
 
Tom Borg, President 
 

Iida-Lotta — Exchange Student Departs 
Our Exchange Student Iida-Lotta has completed her 
year here with us and is now on her way home to 
“Sunny” Finland. Well it is summer over there, even 
though on matching temperatures, we found that it 
was 17 degrees in Finland (daytime) and 18                       
degrees here in Sydney.  
 
There were lots of tears and hugs, as the time to 
leave got closer. There was a little bit of airport                   
drama as Iida was told that her luggage was 3 kilos 
over and that she would have to cull it down, that 

made Iida even more teary because most of what 
she had in her luggage was a personal memento 
of all her wonderful experiences of her time in 
Australia. Yvonne and I were also a bit teary to 
see her leave as over time they do become a part 
of your family and you miss them as much as 
your own children, but I am sure that her own                     
parents were also missing her terribly and were 
looking forward to having her back home with 
them.  
 
There were also other Exchange Students 
going back home whom we got to know very 
well like Max from the Pennant Hills Club, 
Astrid, from the Waitara Club, who was         
eaving the next day…. it was all very sad for 
everyone to see them leave.  
 
So Iida, from all of us here at Berowra                         
Rotary, goodbye for now, and all the best for 
your future and we hope to see you again 
before too long. 
 

Tom Borg, President  
 



MEMBERS’ PAGE  

August 2015  

Sunday 9  Apex Woodchop @ Berowra 
Heights Village Tavern 

Friday 28 Daffodil Day @ Berowra Railway 
Station (see page 2) 

September 2015  

Saturday 5 Father’s Day Plant Sale @ Hunt 
Reserve 
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Birthdays, Anniversaries and                                  
Congratulations.…….. 
 
1 - 30 August 
 
Happy Birthday to: Allan Smith 
(27/8); Pat Burge (29/8);  
Happy Anniversary to: Nil 
Happy Anniversary of Induction to: Gil 
Stokes (16/8); Rich Moore (26/8) 
Bon Voyage: Rich Moore — back to Chicago til  
November. 

Stamps can bring money to                       
Rotary—Jan P has left some self 
addressed stamped envelopes so 
that you can forward to:   
PP Jan Polczynski PHF   
PO Box 4197, Marayong 2148  

 
2016 Conference 11—

12 March 2016 in                 
Canberra. 

 
Conference Chair               
Angelo Raveane is 
pleased to announce 
that registrations for the 
2016 District Confer-
ence have opened with  
attractive ‘Early Bird‘ 
pricing.   
“Full registration at 
$270 makes the  
Conference on 11-12 March very attractive and 
with the chance to win the ‘Early Bird Prize'”, he 
said. 
  

Early Bird pricing applies until 30                                  
November. 

https://conference2016d9685.wordpress.com/
packages/ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Berowra Woodchop Festival is turning 21 this year! 
It is to be held as usual at the Berowra Heights Village 
Tavern on Sunday August 9 2015.  
Berowra Rotary stall will include a Shelterbox display, 
and publicity material. 

 
Rotary Club of Berowra Inc. Website  
 
http://www.hugsan.com/BerowraRotary/ 
 
Check out the new look website — thanks 
to Hugh for continuing to host the Club’s 
site; for the recent restructure of the site;  
and for instructing Jan, Peggy and Tom on 
how to update the contents of the site. 
 
Peggy has been over much of the contents 
and done some updating ….. more to 
come! 
 

https://conference2016d9685.wordpress.com/the-early-bird-prize/
http://www.hugsan.com/BerowraRotary/

